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SFA 2014 ANNUAL MEETING in  
ST.  AUGUSTINE 
This yearôs 62nd annual meeting played to a full 
house and was one of the best ever. Jimmy 
Hull, (Hullôs Seafood, Ormond Beach) was 
installed by Chairman of the Board Sherry 
McCoy (Cape Canaveral Shrimp) as presi-
dent for the next two years. President Hull 
pledged to push for more stock assessments 
and a way to improve access for fishermen in 
all NOAA meetings including SEDAR. 
 

 
The general sessions covered all aspects of 
fisheries management in the southeast. The 
presenters complimented the SFA members 
for their attentiveness and strong participation 
at every table. SFA members were one on one 
for Q & A with scientists and regulators in a 
cordial atmosphere as honest concerns and 
legitimate regulatory processes are fully dis-
cussed in great detail. 
 
LOUISIANA SENATORS FILE BILLS TO 
GUT MAGNUSON ACT 
The red snapper angler sector is unaccounta-
ble for pounds caught, number of participants 
in the fishery and the millions of pounds of red 
snapper bycatch generated through regulatory 
discards. Instead of addressing this giant hole 
in the field of red snapper science anti-
commercial fishing groups have convinced 
Senators Vitter and Landrieu of Louisiana to 
take management of federal fish in federal 
waters away from the provisions of the Mag-
nuson-Stevens Act and give management to 
the Gulf of Mexico state governors. Vitterôs 
amendment gives the management directly to 
the governors and directs them to submit a 
plan while Landrieuôs bill sets up a complete 
overhaul in the way our federal fisheries are 
managed for all the people. Vitterôs amend-
ment below calls for management to revert to 
the Secretary of Commerce if the five gover-

NET BAN DECISION BY JUDGE 
FULFORD ALLOWING LARGER 
MESH NETS REVERSED ON 
APPEAL 
As always, the First District Court 
of Appeal in Tallahassee main-
tained their record of opposition to 
the Florida commercial fishing 
industry. At issue was the FWC 
regulation that fishermen can only 
use a 500 square foot 2 inch mesh 
net to catch mullet. The fishermen 
wanted a bigger mesh to reduce 
bycatch of juvenile mullet. CCA 
and other anti-fishing groups were 
dismayed that any Judge would 
rule against their power. Whether 
or not the case will be appealed is 
up to the fishermen but the reversal 
by the First District makes for a 
difficult hill to climb. The First Dis-
trict Court of Appeal determined 
that ñthe lower court's ruling in 
favor of the fishermen was errone-
ous because the issues presented 
in this case have already been 
decided in the past.ò 

SFA President Gerald Pack (Safe Harbor 
Seafood, Jacksonville) presents the  
AYLESWORTH Outstanding State Employ-
ee Award for Captain Rob Beaton.  Nick 
Wiley, Executive Director of the Florida Fish 
& Wildlife Commission, accepts award on 
his behalf.  Good job Captain Beaton! 

 

norsô donôt agree on a management plan. Landrieuôs bill 
gives complete management to the Gulf States Marine 
Fisheries Commission which is controlled by the Gover-
norôs who appoint the commissioners. Neither of the bills 
helps the red snapper resource. All they do is keep red 
snapper anglers from becoming accountable. Their plan is 
to get all the red snapper by controlling a few votes. Fish 
management based on pure politics is a threat to the na-
tion. 
 
VITTER SENATE AMENDMENT FOR  
CONSIDERATION ON THE SPORTSMENS BILL 
ñTITLE III-GULF OF MEXICO RED SNAPPER FISHERY 
SEC. 301. DEFINITIONS. 
In this title: (1)  GULF  STATES.-The  term  "Gulf  States" 
 means  the  States  of  Alabama,  Florida,  Louisi-
ana, Mississippi, and Texas. (2) SECRETARY .-The term 
''Secretary'' means the Secretary of Commerce.  
SEC. 302. FISHERY MANAGEMENT RIGHTS. 
(a) In  GENERAL.-Subject to subsection  (b),  not later than  
120 days  after the date of enactment  of  this Act, the Sec-
retary shall grant to the Gulf States exclusive fishery man-
agement  authority over the red snapper fish (lutjanus cam-
pechanus) in the Gulf of Mexico in the area located be-
tween the coast line of each Gulf State and the point that is 
200 miles seaward of the coast line of each Gulf State, 
consistent with the jurisdictional limit of the exclusive eco-
nomic zone. 
(b) AGREEMENT BETWEEN GOVERNORS.- 
( 1) IN GENERAL.-The grant of authority under subsection  
(a) is contingent on the condition that not later than 180 
days after the date on which the Secretary grants the au-
thority, the Governors of each of the Gulf States- 
(A)  agree on a fishery management plan governing man-
agement of the red snapper fish (lutjanus campechanus); 
and  
(B) certify in writing to the Secretary that the Governors  
have  entered  into  that  agreement. 
(2) REVERSION. If the Governors fail to enter into an 
agreement under paragraph (1), the authority granted to 
the Governors under subsection (a) shall revert to the Sec-
retary.ò 
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SFAõs Treasured Sponsors! 
Gold  

Raffield Fisheries 

Safe Harbor Seafood  

StokesCompany  
 

Silver  

All American Seafood Inc.          

The Aylesworth Family  

Beaver Street Fisheries  

Cape Canaveral Shrimp Co         

Coxõs Wholesale Seafood 

Greg Abrams Seafood, Inc. 

Hullõs Seafood Market 

Inland Seafood 

Keys Fisheries 

Seafood Atlantic  

Triar Seafood  

 
Emerald  

Fishermanõs Dock 

PathoSans  

Save On Seafood  

Versaggi Shrimp Co. 

 
Ruby 

Erickson & Jensen Seafood Packers 

Julie Gibson Services, Inc. 

Key Largo Fisheries 

McRoberts Sales Co, Inc.  

  
Sapphire  

Coxõs Wholesale Seafood 

Marine Supply & Oil Co.  

Trico Shrimp Co.  

Young Packaging Supplies, Inc. 

 
Topaz 

Fishermanõs Dock 

Half Hitch Bait  & Tackle 

Halpern's Steak & Gary's Seafood  

Water Street Seafood  

Call SFA 850.224.0612 or visit www.SFAonline.org  

NOAA PROPOSES  CHANGES IN REGIONAL LAW ENFORCEMENT 
Below are some statements from a document SFA received from the Federal Law Enforcement Officers Association concerning a 
proposal to close six regional law enforcement offices in the southeast and two in the southwest.  
 
The letter makes a good case from their perspective, but there are other aspects that must be considered. In a published NOAA 
Inspector General Report (IG) the IG recommended there may not be a need for so many NOAA Criminal Investigators. Criminal 
Investigators are described broadly as the same as plainclothes detectives more involved in criminal violations instead of routine 
fishing violations. The NOAA plan reduces the number of criminal investigators, but increases the number of uniformed law enforce-
ment officers. The plan does not call for firing any officers, but 11 investigators in the southeast will have to move from their current 
locations within the next two years. There are 22 criminal investigators in the southeast which will be reduced to 16 as soon as possi-
ble. NOAA law enforcement efforts are performed by about 130 sworn officers nationwide. Without a respectful relationship between 
federal and state enforcement agencies the conservation laws of America would be worthless. 
 
SFA is well aware of personnel problems between NOAA and FWC in some parts of the state. This is normal when the state/federal 
fish management regime is in turmoil, but the citizens require sworn officers to set egos and biases aside and treat everyone equal 
under the law. 
 
ñThe Federal Law Enforcement Officers Association (FLEOA) is the largest nonprofit professional association which represents 
26,000 current and retired federal law enforcement officers across the nation, including member NOAA special agents and uniformed 
officers.   I am writing you to inform you of a situation that could have severe negative consequences for the enforcement of federal 
fisheries laws. 
 
FLEOA opposes NOAA Law Enforcement's proposal to close numerous Special Agent offices in the Southeast and Southwest re-
gions and the subsequent forced moves of Special Agents and their families.  FLEOA strongly believes that if NOAA OLE closes six 
offices in the SE and 2 offices in the SW Division, then it will have created extensive geographic and mission gaps in coverage areas 
that have historically been active in investigating marine resource crime.  
 
Specifically, NOAA OLE managers are proposing to close the NOAA Special Agent offices in the states of Louisiana (Slidell office) 
and North Carolina (Morehead City office), the east and north central region of Florida (Port Orange office), the Florida Keys 
(Marathon Office), the Florida panhandle (Niceville office), the southern TX office (Harlingen office), and two offices in California 
(Sacramento and Santa Maria).  Priority investigations involving the False Labeling of Seafood, IUU, Lacey Act, Endangered Species 
Act, Marine Mammals, Marine Sanctuary, snapper IFQ and many fisheries governed by the Magnuson Act will suffer in these vacated 
regions.ò 

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE (NPS) PROPOSING TO CLOSE MORE COMMERCIAL FISHING IN BISCAYNE NATIONAL 
PARK. 
According to a writer for the Miami Herald, ñThere are fewer fish. And the ones that remain are smaller. Shrimp trawlers have 
mowed rolling sea grass meadows to the quick. Sponges are almost gone. If thereôs coral, itôs mostly rubble.ò Now thatôs called 
ñdeathless proseò and is the type of statement that usually appears in Florida Sportsman magazine or promoted by Pew/Oceana 
in their quest to reduce all fishing.  
 
A Florida Fish and Wildlife Commission spokesman promoted recreational fishing, but was totally quiet about the fishermen who 
catch fish for the consumers. Her words were, ñOne of our biggest concerns was to make sure there was still fishing,ò said Aman-
da Nalley, a spokeswoman for the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission. ñItôs a balance between what the resource 
needs and what the users want.ò  
 
Wow!!!! A handful of commercial shrimpers that catch bait shrimp for anglers, lobster fishermen who operate in a completely 
sustainable fishery and hook and line commercial fishermen fishing on quotas will be banned, but a million or so anglers will have 
full access to the fish whenever they please. How in the world could anyone call this fair and equitable? It might even be illegal.  
There is a long and nasty history of the National Park Service taking fish away from the consumerô fishermen, but promotes 
anglers to keep on fishing. A dead fish is a dead fish whether it comes up on the hook of a professional or an angler out for a day 
of fun on the water. Why are professional fishermen in rain slickers and boots less of a human being than an angler, with khaki 
shorts, blue Columbia shirt and topsiders? When will the general public realize they have been encouraged for decades by recre-
ational fishing militants, to hate the man who brings seafood to your plate, but praise the man who jumps in his own boat and 
goes fishing? 
 
The Miami Herald writer resurrected K. Wickstrom, chief anti-commercial fishing person, who said, ñCommercial fishermen can 
be out there day after day taking hundreds of fish, thousands sometimes. And when they do it to that extent, theyôre equal to 
oceans of citizens.ò  Say what????????? 
 
Even if the commercial fishermen did take anywhere near what the anglers take, so what? The fish will be consumed by citizens 
and visitors, who probably didnôt read the Chronicles of Wickstrom, but have as much right to the fish as he and his readers do. 
 
The National Park Service promised the Florida mullet fishermen that they would continue to let them fish in the Everglades 
National Park if they (the commercial fishermen) would help get the legislation passed establishing the Park. The fishermen did 
their part and then the NPS reneged like they always do. 

 

 

 

 

 

Get on board with a  

winner!!   

JOIN SFA  

TODAY.   

Give something back 

to your industry.  

CLIMATE CHANGE IS UPON US---Believe it or not (CLIMATE ALWAYS CHANGES)  
http://nca2014.globalchange.gov/report/regions/southeast 

http://nca2014.globalchange.gov/report/regions/southeast
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www.SFAonline.org  

SECRETARY OF STATE JOHN KERRY PROPOSES AT LEAST 10% OF OCEAN BE CLOSED TO FISHING. 
Former Massachusetts Senator John Kerry has picked up the banner of the oppressive environmentalists who are using U.S. fisheries as an experiment 
on how the world can be managed by folks with money and power. Kerry, instead of bragging about how every domestic fishery is under strict manage-
ment, lumped the United States in with all foreign nations who are not managed. The Senator bragged about his roots with the ocean, but closing any 
more US waters just to satisfy an oligarchy is ridiculous and unwarranted.  
 
The fishing industry had wondered where all the emphasis of ecosystem based management and forage fish came from.  Now we realize it is the core of 
the major environmental organizations. We know this new form of management will be used to ban fishing and reduce the number of fishermen including 
commercial and recreational. At this moment both Florida Senators are sticking with the language in the Senate bill reauthorizing Magnuson that sets up 
this ecosystem based management scheme and extends the closure of red snapper in the South Atlantic for at least 6 more years after the enactment of 
the bill. Hopefully we will be able to kill it in the House of Representatives. 
 
Kerry said in part, "Today less than 2 percent of our ocean is considered a marine protected area where there are some restrictions on human activity in 
order to prevent contaminating the ecosystem. Less than 2 percent of the entire ocean. There isn't anybody here who doesn't believe we can't do better 

than that. So let's start by finding a way to perhaps bring that number up to 10 percent or more as soon as possible. And 
let's develop a plan that does more to reduce the flow of plastic and other debris from entering into the ocean...We need a plan that helps cut down the 
nutrient pollution that runs off of land and is miles from the shore and that contributes to the dead zones...We need to develop a plan that gives us a 
better understanding of the acidification effect that carbon pollution is having in our ocean and we need to push harder, all of us, for U.N. agreements to 
fight carbon pollution in the first place because the science proves that's the only way we'll have a chance of reducing the impact of climate change, 
which is one of the greatest threats facing not just our ocean but our entire planet. Finally, we need to develop a plan that not only lays out the policies 
we need to protect our ocean, but that also considers how we are going to enforce those policies on a global scale, because without enforcement any 

plan we create will only take us so far." 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RED SNAPPER WORK ON FLORIDA EAST COAST. 
More and more trips are underway gathering fisheries independent data on red snapper. Many spawning aggregation sites have been identified and 
inspected. Only a miniscule amount of dollars are available for this critical work, but through the Florida Fish & Wildlife Commission and SFA member 
cooperators, a great deal of information is being gathered with the financial resources available. The association and the East Coast Fisheries Section 
have prepared a document listing most of the critical areas found in the stock assessment protocols. The assumptions made after looking at so few fish 
are shocking and unbelievable.  The process must be opened-up so that anyone can review the findings. Then there will be confidence in the science 
that comes from governmental studies. It is pathetic that only a handful of red snapper in the South Atlantic Ocean are allowed to be harvested for the 
market, when stakeholders realize the red snapper fishery is robust. 

 

 
 
Outgoing President Gerald Pack and wife Becky receive mementoes from Sherri McCoy. Gerald offered a world of 
advice and counsel during his term as President. He kept the good ship F/V Southeastern from harmôs way. 

Bob Jones was celebrated at 
the recent SFA 62nd Annual 
Meeting for his outstanding 

service as Executive Director for 
the past 50 years.   

 
With no plans to retire,  

his leadership and dedication to 
the commercial fishing industry 
will continue for years to come! 
 

  
 
 

Malinda Jones presented Bob 
with a one-of-a-kind painting of  

the SFA logo.  

The 1960s, 1970s and 1980s  The 1990s, 2000s and present!  


